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 FEATHERSTONE AND BRINSFORD
PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council  
held on Thursday 9th January 2014 at 6:30 pm 
in the Community Centre, Baneberry Drive, Featherstone
Present:
F Beardsmore, A Roche, D Hill, M Nicklin, J Brindle, J Beardsmore, R Tucker, T Smitheman, D Betts, and A Pickering
In Attendance:
Two Members of the Public


District Councillor R Cope


R Young, Clerk to the Council
------------------------------------------------------------
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
· Dawn Woodward thanked the Parish Council for the provision of an AED cabinet.       D. Woodward confirmed funds had been raised and requested the Parish Council to purchase a AED unit.  A Roche said Hilton Parish Council may contribute to the purchase of a second AED unit.  The Clerk to forward to D Woodward the contact details of the Clerk to Hilton Parish Council.  D Woodward commented that County Councillor Mike Lawrence had contributed to the cost of an AED unit for Shareshill.  F Beardsmore commented that the Parish Council would meet the cost of any signage required for the AED.  
1) APOLOGIES 
Apologies for absence were received from County Councillor M Lawrence  
2) MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 12TH DECEMBER 2013 
It was proposed, seconded and agreed that the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 12th December 2013 be approved as a true and correct record.
Resolved:
· To approve the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 12th December 2013 as a true and correct record.  
3)
DECLARATION OF INTEREST
Councillors F Beardsmore, J Brindle, J Beardsmore and A Roche declared an interest in relation to matters concerning or relating to Featherstone and Hilton Community Centre.
4)
POLICE MATTERS
The following were noted:
· Police Sergeant for Featherstone and Brinsford to attend February 2014 Parish Council meeting.  
· PCSO  has been to the parish.  
· A Pickering said there was a considerable police presence in Brinsford on 2nd January 2014.  
· The Clerk to circulate to Councillors the email contact details for police officers working in the parish. 
Action:
Police / Clerk
5)
MATTERS ARISING

5.1)
AED (De-fibrillation Unit)
· It was proposed, seconded and agreed the Parish Council purchase an AED on behalf of the AED Group.  
Resolved:
· The Parish Council purchase an AED unit on behalf of the AED Group.  
Councillors reviewed possible locations for the AED and concluded the preferable location would be near to the Post Office or the shops due to the nearby CCTV.  The Clerk to notify D Woodward. 
Action:
Clerk
5.2)
Bickfords Site – New Road
· The Chairman, F Beardsmore, confirmed he would monitor the current situation regarding the Bickfords site with D Pattison, South Staffordshire District Council.  
· The Clerk reported that Michael Murphy, Staffordshire County Council, had returned to work (mornings only).  The Clerk to arrange a meeting to raise the issue of New Road.  F Beardsmore to review activity at the Bickfords site.  
· The Clerk reported that M Lawrence had replied that the footpath issue had been reviewed in the past.  
Action:
Clerk and Chairman
5.3)
Litter in the Parish
· Speedwell Gardens 
Litter bin – this matter was ongoing.
Action:
J Brindle
· Brookhouse Lane 
The Clerk reported a meeting had been arranged with Mark Keeling, Staffordshire County Council Highways, and J Littleton, South Staffordshire District Council, for 17th January 2014 to review matters relating to Brookhouse Lane and the adjacent road / lane.  
Action:
Clerk, SSC Highways, SSDC
5.4)
Brinsford Lodge Site – Road Name (Malaysian Way)
· This matter was ongoing and Sarah Poxon, South Staffordshire District Council, was reviewing.  
Action:
S Poxon
5.5)
War Memorial (4th January 2010)
· A meeting of the Memorial Group to be arranged for January 2014.  
· M Nicklin had forwarded by email to T Smitheman memorial information.  
5.6)
Parish Website
· Disclosure Notice to be displayed in noticeboards and website.  
· Minutes on website to be activated.  
· T Smitheman had provided parish history to be included on the website.  
Action: Clerk 
5.7)
Community Centre – Energy Report
· J Beardsmore confirmed she was waiting for information from suppliers of thermostatic control for the cooler.  
Action: J Beardsmore 
5.8)
Village Green
· The Clerk reported he had discussed the transfer with Michael Murphy, Legal Department at Staffordshire County Council.  
· The Clerk also reported that Martin Coates at the Ministry of Justice had not replied to requests for an update.  
Action: Clerk
5.9)
HMP / YOI Brinsford and HMP Oakwood
· The Clerk reported that a meeting had been arranged with the new Governor, Russ Trent, on Monday 13th January 2014 at 4:45 pm. 
· The Clerk also reported a meeting had been arranged with the management of Oakwood Prison on Friday 17th January 2014 at 12:00 noon.   A representative of the Independent Monitoring Board and Gavin Williamson, MP, to be in attendance.  
Action:
Clerk 
5.10)
Crime Statistics
· T Smitheman circulated to Councillors a detailed crime analysis for the period September 2012 – December 2013.  Councillors reviewed the details.  
6)
HIGHWAY MATTERS
· Hilton Road name sign – the Clerk reported that Andy Perry at South Staffordshire District Council had confirmed a new name plate had been ordered.  
Action:
Clerk 
· Brookhouse Lane Ponding – Councillor R Tucker agreed to take a photograph.   
Action:
R Tucker and Clerk
· East Road, Brinsford – the Clerk reported that the repairs carried out are temporary and when the traffic management crew is available they will return to make permanent.  
Action:
SCC Highways 
· A460 / The Avenue – the Clerk reported that M Lawrence and M Keeling of Staffordshire County Council had confirmed a mini-island cannot be installed on a strategic A road.  
Action:
Consider alternative such as temporary traffic lights – to be discussed with M Keeling 
· Path running parallel with M54 from the bottom of Brookhouse Lane – this matter was ongoing waiting for the neighbourhood highway team to visit the parish.  
Action:
SCC Highways  
· Icebuster Scheme – the Clerk to enquire with C Makeham as to when the liquid salt and shovels will be provided.  
Action:
Clerk 
· Grit Bins – the Clerk reported that the two additional grit bins will be delivered during the next few days.  
Action:
Clerk
· Replacement Post – the Clerk to contact C Makeham regarding progress.  
Action:
Clerk
· Speed Camera on A460 – the Clerk to contact Mike Lawrence and K Perry requesting the speed cameras are operational.  
Action:
Clerk and SCC Highways 
· Pot-hole on last speed hump on Brookhouse Lane – the Clerk reported that he had confirmed to C Makeham at SCC Highways that the pot-hole in question is located outside 53 Brookhouse Lane.  
Action:
Clerk and SCC Highways 
· New Road – introduction of 40 MPH speed limit – the Clerk reported M Lawrence had stated this matter would be discussed at the next Divisional Highways meeting to be held at the end of January 2014.  
Action:
M Lawrence
· Rabbit Lane, Featherstone – the state of Rabbit Lane and the hedge removal to be discussed with J Littleton, SSDC, and Mark Keeling, SCC Highways, at the site meeting to be held on 17th January 2014.  
Action:
J Littleton, SSDC; and Mark Keeling, SCC Highways
· It was agreed the Clerk should circulate a list of matters to be discussed with J Littleton and Mark Keeling at the site meeting to be held on 17th January 2014.  
7)
REPORT – FEATHERSTONE AND HILTON COMMUNITY CENTRE
· The Clerk reported a meeting had been arranged with David Eastman to discuss the CCTV at the Community Centre for 2:00 pm on Friday 10th January 2014.  
· J Beardsmore confirmed accounts would be available at the next Parish Council meeting.  
· The Clerk to obtain a quotation from Viking Electrical to repair the lights on the car park.  
It was proposed, seconded and agreed that the Centre Manager and Parish Clerk can authorise expenditure up to £500.00.  
Resolved:
· The Centre Manager and Parish Clerk can jointly authorise expenditure for FHCC up to £500.00.  
8)
REPORT – WHITGREAVE SCHOOL GOVERNORS’ REPORT
The Clerk read out an email dated 7th January 2014 from Caroline Jobling mentioning the following:  
· Requested funding to replace fencing to the rear of the school as outlined by J Brindle.  
· Also requested £1,000 towards the cost of two classes visiting London to see “Charlie and the Chocolate Factory”.  Wish to reduce individual cost to enable families to afford the visit.  
· Also enquired as to how many homes are to be built in the parish so that details can be given to the Local Authority.  
· It was proposed by J Brindle and seconded by D Hill to donate £500.00 to the PTA at the school.  
For

-
2
Against
-
5
Abstain
-
2 
The proposal failed.  
· The Clerk to confirm the following to Caroline Jobling regarding development in the parish: 
· Proposed developments not decided
· Three sites being considered 
· Number of houses will automatically be notified to the Local Authority 
· Maximum of 60 houses 
9)
REPORT – FEATHERSTONE FIRST RESPONDERS

Councillor M Nicklin reported the following: 
· There had been 19 call outs during the previous month.  
· R Tucker commented that if Featherstone and Brinsford Parish Council is contributing then other areas could be asked.  M Nicklin reported that Sam Bate was to review outside area visits and report back to the Parish Council.  R Tucker said the original question was “how often do they go out of the area”. 
· D Hill asked if Essington Parish Council make a contribution.  
10)
REPORT – SOUTH STAFFORDSHIRE HOUSING ASSOCIATION
· Councillor David Hill confirmed that Emma Cooper would not be in work for three months and a temporary officer would be appointed.
· Wayne Stewart to represent parishioners.  
· F Beardsmore commented the matter of the hedge at 1 North Crescent was ongoing.  
· F Beardsmore confirmed he would progress the matter of a meeting with contractors regarding additional parking in Hilton Road.  
· D Hill reported the following: 
· Meeting with SSHA held on 7th January 2014. 
· Agreed to supply three locks for garages.  
· Notice displayed on garages stating lock cut off due to rent arrears.  Data Protection issue.  Never apologised for attending wrong garage.  Apology required for senior citizen involved. The Clerk to forward a letter to Jan Goode mentioning the operative was very rude.  The Clerk to also enquire regarding the garages as follows:
· Remaining garage sites – how many are not in use.
· Details of refurbishment of garages. 
· The Clerk to confirm to M Keeling that the pot-holes in East Road (80 – 90) require urgent repair.  
11)
PLANNING
a) Oakwood Prison 
i) Visit arranged for 17th January 2014 and representative of the Independent
Monitoring Board and Gavin Williamson, MP, will be in attendance.  
ii) R Tucker mentioned the following: 
· Roof top riots – symptom of a problem. 
· Area sufficient staff available.  
· Statements being made saying the prison is doing a good job – does not seem to be a good job.  
· Prison service went into Oakwood to sort out recent problems.  
· IMB are voluntary and the Chairman appointed by the Home Secretary.  
· Ratio of two staff to 60 prisoners.  
· Category C prison.
· When disruption occurs like that at Oakwood have prisoners the correct category allocated.  
iii) D Betts said Ministers are quoting a cost of £100K per prisoner in prison 
whereas Oakwood is quoting £20K per prisoner.  Each wing of the prison holds 480 prisoners.  
iv) F Beardsmore reported that Radio 4 is to produce a documentary on Oakwood. 
v) The Clerk to obtain agreement for the number of Councillors who can attend on 
17th January 2014.  
b) Brinsford Prison 
i) The Clerk confirmed a meeting had been arranged with Russ Trent, the new 
Governor, for Monday 13th January 2014 at 4:45 pm.  
ii) It was reported the previous Governor had been escorted off the premises.  
12)
COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT
· No matters were reported.  
· It was agreed the Clerk should forward a letter to Mike Lawrence and K Perry confirming the Parish Council’s disappointment that they are not attending Parish Council meetings.  
· The Clerk circulated a schedule of donations made by M Lawrence during the year 2013 / 2014: 
· The Clerk to request a copy of the donation schedule for K Perry. 
· Councillors discussed a donation of £500.00 to Burntwood and District Community First Responders.  
13)
DISTRICT COUNCILLOR’S REPORT
a) District Councillor R Cope
· Three problem areas with flooding in Shareshill. 
· Drains in Featherstone require jetting.  
· Planning meeting on 14th January 2014 when Gypsy / traveller pitches will be decided.  
· Job Club
· Meeting to be arranged with Job Centre Plus 
· Outlined problem with some employment agencies 
b) District Councillor F Beardsmore
· No additional matters were raised.  
14)
CORRESPONDENCE

The incoming and outgoing post had been noted.
	Crime Statistics 
	Already circulated 

	CCS
	Best Kept Village Competition 2014 (Clerk to enquire with Caroline Jobling on this matter)

	South Staffordshire Council
	Community Asset Register Nomination Confirmation that request to include land of Oaks Drive, Brinsford has been successful 

	G Williamson, MP
	Posters 

	Keep Britain Tidy
	Dog fouling and the law (the Clerk circulated posters and booklet)

	G Bonner
	Copy correspondence to Arriva and SCC Highways requesting a new bus stop.  To be included on the agenda of next Parish Council meeting 


15)
PARISH MAINTENANCE 
· Flooding 
The Clerk to report to Staffordshire County Council Highways the following locations require the drains to be jetted: 
· Hilton Road / The Avenue 
· A460 opposite the Red, White and Blue 
· Brookhouse Lane 
· Where Old Hall Road meets South Crescent 
· Top of The Avenue with South Crescent
· All drains on The Avenue 
· M NIcklin reported the footpath from the prison to Paradise Lane needs attention.  R Cope agreed to take up this matter.  The Clerk to notify Brewood Parish Council of this matter.  
· Live and Let Live Caravan Site 
Rob Marsh at South Staffordshire District Council to have site meeting with operator – requested Parish Councillor attends meeting. 
· Dog Fouling 
· M Nicklin agreed to attend South Staffordshire District Council offices to make statement regarding dog fouling.  
· J Littleton confirmed he visited Featherstone and Brinsford on a monthly basis to check for dog fouling.  
· The Clerk to check with D Pattison at South Staffordshire District Council regarding the Green Dog Scheme.  
· The Clerk circulated a draft inspection report for play equipment at Brinsford.  The Clerk to add “weekly” to the heading and produce a similar schedule for Featherstone equipment.  
______________________
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